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October 2013 
at Longsands... 

  

From the Headteacher  

Academic Planning Meetings ð Advanced notice 
 

The Academy began Academic Planning interviews in 
2006 and since then this has provided an opportunity 
for students and parents to meet with tutors to discuss 
progress and set goals for the rest of the Academic 
Year.  This has been a very successful event which has 
been positively supported by parents.  Last year, for 
example, nearly 90% of parents attended the meetings.  
This support is really appreciated, especially as many 
parents have to make arrangements with their 
workplaces to attend. 
 

We felt that it was timely, after seven years, to review 
the arrangements for the interviews and consequently 
we have made some changes which we hope will 
engage students and parents even more with the 
process.  The first change is that the interviews will take 
place over two afternoon sessions, meaning that there 
will be no whole day school closure.  There will be 
lessons as normal in the morning followed by interviews 
in the afternoon.  The two sessions will be on Thursday 
28 November and Tuesday 3 December.  Secondly, to 
replace the previous target gathering, students and staff 
will reflect on progress and attitude to learning in 
studentsô exercise books.  As part of this process there 
will be an opportunity for parents to record a response 
to these reflections.  Studentsô books will be available 
and a review of student, teacher and parental 

comments will form a central part of the meeting.  There 
will also be an opportunity to discuss the most recent 
set of assessments.  
 

Parents will be invited to attend their childôs interview.  A 
letter outlining more details of the day will be sent out 
immediately after half term and booking for the 
appointments will begin on Monday 11 November.  
 

This is a valuable opportunity for students to discuss 
their learning and to set new goals.  We look forward to 
your support and we will ask for your feedback about 
the changes we have made later in the term. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Rick Carroll    Headteacher   

 
 
 
 

 
Mrs Nicola Andrews 
Head of 16-19,  
writing as Academic Planning Day Co-ordinator 

As part of KS4 Student Support this academic year, 
Assertive Mentoring is underway once again for Year 11 
students.  The mentors are meeting with their mentees 
every Tuesday; this will help to maximise the studentsô 
potential through discussion points, targets and 
progress recorded via the VLE, enabling parents and 
students to add valuable input.  We encourage the VLE 
to be used as it adds to the significance of meetings and 
enhances the success for students when they have 
extra support from home. 
 

The early indications are of many positive meetings with 
the students, building important relationships between 
the mentor and mentee, and we are confident of 
continued success. 
 
Each of the students being mentored is aware of the 
time of the appointments and communication with 
parents continues on a weekly basis.  If parents have 
any concerns or questions regarding Assertive 
Mentoring we ask that they contact Mr Breakspear via 
tbreakspear@longsands.cambs.sch.uk 

Assertive Mentoring ðOctober Update  

mailto:tbreakspear@longsands.cambs.sch.uk
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ôIf you loveéõ Independent Learning for 
Students with Special Interests 
 

In the next few weeks, we will be launching a 
new space on the VLE for students who have a 
real interest in, or óloveô for a particular subject.  
We want every student who has a passion for a 
particular topic to have the chance to enjoy 
exploring it at home.  There are some exciting 
and inspiring starting points out there, including 
websites, books and YouTube channels.  After 
half term, we will be launching the Maths section, 
with other subjects to follow. 
 

If you love English, try reading previous Carnegie 
Medal winning novels.  If you love Maths, why 
not follow @numberphile on Twitter?  If you love 

Science, why not subscribe to the VSauce 
YouTube channel?  If you love History, try out 
the Russian History club.  We will be sharing 
teacher suggestions for books, clubs and local 
events.  If you know that your child loves a 
particular subject, please encourage him/her to 
take a look. 
 

Although the primary purpose of collating and 
sharing these extension resources is to offer a 
challenge to gifted and talented students, we 
have chosen the title óIf you loveéô to ensure 
that any student with a real passion for a subject 
area can take part in independent study 
opportunities. 
 

Miss K Bell 

ôIf you loveéõ  News in briefé 
Strategies for Success 
 
 
Fantastic start to the New 
Year for Years 12 & 13 
 
Welcome back after the sum-
mer holidays to all in Years 
12 and 13.   
 
On Wednesday 9 October, 100 
of our students were hosted by 
Ernulf Academy for the annual 
Rotary Club Interview Evening, 
which offered the opportunity to 
practise interview skills and CV 
presentation.  A big óthank youô to 
the local Rotary Club for its sup-
port and to Mr Ben Cook of 
Ernulf Academy and the Year 12 
Ernulf students for the organisa-
tion and hospitality.   

 
The charity fundraising event this 
half term will be óPink Dayô, on 
Friday 25 October for Cancer 
Research.  The students will also 
be raising money to fund the 
Kenya Project, which supports a 
home for young girls in Nakuru, 
by selling refreshments.  We will 
be collecting clothes for the 
homeless as part of our Salvation 
Army Project after half term: 
donations can be brought to the 
Sixth Form Common Room. 

 
Morrisonõs Letõs Grow 
Voucher Scheme 
 
The Science garden has been 
benefitting from the Morrisonôs 
Letôs Grow voucher scheme for 
three years now and we continue 
to benefit thanks to the parents 
who shop at the supermarket and 
collect the vouchers on our be-
half.  To date, we have received 
free seeds, cloches and various 
tools courtesy of the scheme. 
 

If you have any voucher you wish 
to donate, you can do so by 
giving them to any member of the 
Science department or by post-
ing them in the collection box 
situated in Reception.  Please 
note that all old vouchers are still 
valid and are equally welcome. 

 
Many thanks for your support. 
 
Mr Jackson 

STEM Club 
 
STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering 
and Maths) Club has been up and running 
this half term, with students investigating 
static electricity and its effects, how flam-
mable custard and other powders can be in 
the right conditions, how and why a Prin-
gles tube might appear to spontaneously 
explode and how to make square bubbles! 
 

STEM Club participants will soon be en-
rolled with the British Science associationôs 
CREST award, which is a well-regarded 
recognition of success in science, linked to 
curriculum-based learning, where they will 
begin a project to complete over the com-
ing weeks and, hopefully, achieve a Bronze 
CREST award. 
 

If you have an inquisitive mind and you 
want to find out more about the world 

around you, come along to STEM Club: 
Wednesdays, 3.10 ï 4.00 pm with Mr Armitage and Miss Whitehead. 

 

Key Stage 4 Update 
During this term, all students in Key Stage 4 have had the opportunity to reinforce their learning with a 
visit from Learning Performance, a company that demonstrates how students can use their imagination 
and creativity to make learning easier.  This builds selfïesteem and confidence in their ability to achieve, 
enabling them to take control of their learning and future.  The workshops covered essential study skills, 
such as Memory Techniques, Understanding & Condensing the work, Reviewing & Exam Preparation, 
which assists students as they strive to achieve to the best of their ability in controlled assessments and 
forthcoming examinations.  All the students in Key Stage 4 worked exceptionally well and it is hoped took 
a great deal away from the sessions.  Particular mention must go to the Year 11 students who, despite 
the recent industrial action, attended the revision day in huge numbers.  Hereôs hoping that all the hard 
work put in by the students, their teachers and the external organisations will be reflected positively in 
examination results.  
 

Mr D Glover 
Head of KS4 
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 Youth Summit 
We attended a Youth Summit 
at the Priory Centre on 7 Octo-
ber 2013, which was a forum 
for discussing matters in and 
around St Neots.  There were 
also student representatives 
from Ernulf Academy and local 

primary schools, with students from Longsands and Ernulf leading 
discussions in small groups as Young Leaders.  We found out about 
Parish, District and County Councillors and spoke with David Harty, 
who is a Cambridgeshire County Councillor.   
 

First we had an introduction into local democracy and citizenship and 
had an explanation of the levels of local councils.  Then we started 
the small group discussions about our favourite facilities in and out of 
town.  It was up to us as Student Leaders to feed back to the main 
discussion.  We contributed ideas and we gained lots of information 
about what could be improved and what we should have as young 
people in St Neots. 
 

We learned more about voting systems with activities such as voting 
with beans.  For the bean activity we placed a certain number of 
beans in a jar that represented our favourite part of St Neots.  We 
used marker pens to decorate a cloth sheet with good and bad factors 

of the town, which was then 
shared with other groups. 
 

Finally, we found out about a 
youth website called 
shapeyourplace.org.  It is a 
place where all students and 
young people can have a voice 
about matters that are important 
in the town.  You are able to 
place your vote about matters 
that are important to you.  We 
felt very privileged to represent 
the Academy, and take part in 
the Big Debate about St Neots. 
 

 

This year for the first time, Year 7 students will all be participat-

ing in the first stage of the National Foreign Language Spelling 

Bee competition.  This competition was developed by new 

Director of Languages Jane Driver and has been awarded a 

European Language Label Award from the European Commis-

sion.   
 

The aims of the Spelling Bee are to assist students in develop-

ing their memory, grammar and pronunciation skills - all of 

which are basic key skills in language learning.  Students will 

be given 50 words to learn over the first term and there will be 

an óagainst the clockô competition in each tutor group just be-

fore Christmas.  The top four students from each tutor group 

will then go on to the second stage of the competition in the 

spring term. 
 

For those students who would like some extra support with 

their vocabulary learning or 

extra practice preparing for the 

Spelling Bee Competition, Stu-

dent Leaders will be holding 

practice sessions on Tuesday 

lunchtimes in Room H1 from 

October.  Alternatively, students 

can practise at home in a varie-

ty of ways: 
 

online at the official Spelling Bee website with wordlists 
and online games: www.flspellingbee.co.uk; 

online through the project sponsor: 
www.vocabexpress.com (teachers will give students 
individual log-ons); 

mobile phone apps ï available at the App store or from 
the official Spelling Bee website.  

Laura Collins / Ben Goldstone / 
Harriet Tyler / Jack Brightwell /  

Amy Lovell / Ashli Hill  

Language Lessons are Buzzing 

Year 7s off to a Singing Start in Languages 
 

Each Year 7 tutor group has been participating in an exciting Eurovision 
song competition as part of their introduction to Modern Foreign Lan-
guages.  Each tutor group was allocated a different song based on the 
theme of óABBAô, which they learned to sing in French or German as part 
of their language lessons.  The aim of the Eurovision project was to intro-
duce students to the sounds of a new language and to help them to de-
velop their memory and pronunciation skills in a fun way. 
 

Each group was recorded performing their song as part of European Day 
of Languages Celebrations on 26 September.  A shortlist of five tutor 
groups was chosen by a select panel of Sixth Form language students and members of staff.  Those groups 
then had their performance viewed by students in Year 8 who had the final vote on the winner of the coveted 
Eurovision trophy.  
 

It was a very close-run competition and all tutor groups performed extremely well, but in the end there could 
only be one winner, which was 7RLM with their rendition of Super Trouper. 

http://www.flspellingbee.co.uk
http://www.vocabexpress.com
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To help our Science learners in Key Stage 4, we are launching a weekly after-
school Science clinic.  Students can come along with questions, homework 
queries or any other subject related matter and we will be happy to help.   
 

Day: Thursday 
Time: 3.15 ð 4.15 pm 
Room: G10 

Peer Mediation 
This year Longsands has introduced a peer mediator scheme for 
its Year 10 students.  The peer mediators hope to create a posi-
tive atmosphere in the Academy by helping any of their peers who 
need assistance.  Below is an outline of the system written by the 
peer mediators.  
 
A breakdown of peer mediation and its purposes 
 

What is peer mediation?  As peer mediators we aim to help stu-
dents in Years 9 and 10 resolve conflict by helping THEM to solve 
THEIR problems.  We wonôt tell them what to do, we wonôt take 
sides and everything they tell us will only be passed on to our 
mediation mentor and no one else.  We seek to resolve conflict 
amongst our peers through talking and understanding, not through 
threats, violence or bullying.  We hope this will lead to a positive 
atmosphere in the Academy. 
 

Who is peer mediation for?  Peer mediation is for any students 
who are dealing with friendship, school or family related issues.  It 
can be used for people who just want to talk or have someone to 
moan at, but also for students who are having difficulty fitting in at 
school and those who experience issues with their peers.  It is 
also for younger students who either have an issue, problem or fall
-out within their friendship groups.  We mainly aspire to help Year 
9 students and our Year 10 peers as well. 
 

How is it helpful?  Peer mediation is great because it helps stu-
dents who have argued with their friends, have problems at home 
or school and helps them to deal with any other problems they 
may have.  If a student is upset, worried or has a problem, he/she 
can come and talk to one of the peer mediators.  Sometimes this 
is better than talking to an adult about their problems because 
peer mediators are around the same age and will have possibly 
experienced similar problems.  Therefore, peer mediators should 
have a good understanding of how the problem might be solved.  
 

What do we hope to achieve?  Through the peer mediators 
scheme we hope to create a positive atmosphere in the school by 
peacefully resolving conflicts and ensuring that everyone is happy 
to be at school.  We also hope to create new friendship groups 
and ensure that no student feels left out or has no one to talk to. 
 

How can we achieve these aims?  We hope to achieve these 
aims by having a good communication system between the teach-
ers and ourselves.  This will give us the ability to deal with any 
further conflicts between similar students in a more prepared way.  
Peer mediators are also looking to be there for students with a 
shortage of friends; we will do this by providing a drop in clinic 
where students can play games and meet people with the same 
issues, hopefully creating more friendships.  A final way we are 
looking to help is by being available during Tuesdays mentoring 
sessions, so people can talk about any problems they are having 
with other students that we can try and resolve. 
 

Science Clinic  

Welcome to Longsands! 
 
Mrs Severn ð German and French Teacher 
 

My name is Mrs Severn and I've just joined Long-
sands in the Languages Department.  I teach 
mostly German but also a little French, but have a 
love of all things languages and always have a 
little language learning project of my own on the 
go...  I'm a big fan of lifelong learning and am proof 
that you really are never too old to start learning new things!  My family just 
spent an amazing four years in Germany as my husband was working in 
Frankfurt on a computer game for the new XboxOne (very proud!).  I was as 
busy as ever helping my kids survive school in another country (and becoming 
bi-lingual) and I also set up a support network for Expat mums in Frankfurt.  
Before Germany I taught in the same school in Wiltshire for over ten years.  
I'm so happy to be back in teaching after such a long time and I think my time 
away has given me an amazing opportunity to enhance my language skills, 
which I know will benefit my students.  There really is never a dull moment in a 
classroom and Longsands is no exception!  

 
Miss Driver ð Director of Languages & Inter-
national Education 
 

Hello, my name is Miss Driver and I am the new 
Director of Languages and International Educa-
tion.  Iôm extremely excited to be teaching Ger-
man and Spanish at Longsands (and Ernulf) 
and am very impressed by what I have seen so 
far.   
 

I am passionate about language learning and 
cultural understanding and spent many years 
living and working abroad before moving into secondary teaching.  I 
love collaboration and project development and have developed suc-
cessful projects such as the Spelling Bee and Language on Film Com-
petition, which have both won European Language Label Awards.   
 As a person, I am very active and have a love of travel; this summer I 
combined these passions and walked 750km across the north of Spain 
following the famous óCamino de Santiagoô (Way of St. James).  I real-
ly enjoyed the experience (and the food!) and would love to do some 
more long-distance walks in the future! 

School Meals Day ð £1.00! 
 

National School Meals week is fast approaching and, to attract students who 
may not yet have tried the canteen, we would like to offer a reduced price 
meal on Thursday 7 November 2013. 
 

Students will be able to try a main meal with a dessert and a drink for only 
£1.00! 
 

The menu will be: 
 

Spaghetti Bolognaise or Vegetable Lasagne 
Roasted Vegetables or Seasonal Mixed Salad 
Mediterranean Style Bread with garlic and herbs 
Apple Crumble 
Fresh apple or orange juice carton 
 

The meal will be available in both the main canteen near the Ritchie Hall and 
the servery in the New Hall.  Please do come along and try us out! 


